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Report Highlights

What We Found
•	 For the second consecutive engagement, DEQ did not have an effective internal audit 

function and did not fully adhere to the Institute of Internal Auditors’ International 
Standards for the Professional Practice of Internal Auditing (IIA Standards) during fiscal 
years 2021 and 2022, increasing the risk that DEQ’s internal control processes will not be 
effective or efficient.   

•	 We determined that management has resolved the prior-report findings related to 
Inadequate Controls over the Waste Tire Management Program (WTMP) and Inadequate 
Controls over Fuel Cards.  

•	 In an analysis of WTMP receipts and disbursements (see chart below), we noted 
that in four of the last five years, receipts collected for waste tires exceeded program 
disbursements.  While program receipts remained about the same from fiscal year 2021 
to fiscal year 2022, program disbursements increased because of an increase in processor 
requests for payment.


